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LAKE draft Wilderness Mgmt. Plan – Objection

Name  _______________________________
Address ______________________________
City ______________________________________

State & Zip  ___________________________
     Cell: ___________________
Email: _______________________________
Date__________________
Lake Mead National Recreation Area – (702-293-8990)
Park Superintendent – (702-293-8920)
601 Nevada Hwy
Boulder City, NV 89005-2426
Via Fax to:  702-293-8936
Via Webform to:  http://parkplanning.nps.gov/commentForm.cfm?parkID=317&projectID=16820&documentId=33282
SUBJECT:  Objection to LAKE Draft Wilderness Management Plan/EA - April 2010

I object to the Draft Wilderness Management Plan to the extent that it proposes:

"Climbing bolts by Willow Springs [and throughout the Lake Mead National Recreation Area] would be removed. The bolts do not receive much use, are not NPS sanctioned, and are not consistent with the area’s wilderness character."

In the Christmas Tree Pass rock climbing area, removal of all the bolts is a defacto ban on climbing and future climbing. If implemented, this proposal would also constructively ban rock climbing on smooth walls throughout the Lake Mead National Recreation Area.
There is no rational basis provided (nor does one exist) for this proposal. 

The statement that the bolts do not receive much use is untrue and is irrelevant in any event. As a matter of fact, bolts and other fixed climbing anchors have been updated and replaced by climbers over the years. 

The fixed anchors are a minimum necessary tool for climbing in this area. In this area, fixed climbing anchors (including bolts) are necessary for safely climbing the majority of the routes. The proposed removal of the bolts is, in effect, a ban on climbing. 

Many of the fixed anchors have been in place for 35+ years. They do not visually intrude on the landscape and do not affect the wilderness character in any respect.

Fixed climbing anchors are permitted and exist in many wilderness areas managed by the NPS, BLM, and USFS. This proposal is in conflict with National agency policy and unreasonably abolishes a legal, human powered, non-intrusive wilderness activity that is traditional to the area.

Studies conducted in other National Parks (e.g.: Joshua National Park) show that fixed anchors neither affect the wilderness character or visitor experience. 

If climbing bolts are prohibited in Christmas Tree Pass, more than 30 multi-pitch rock climbs and many shorter climbs established in Christmas Tree Pass over the last 35 years would be rendered unclimbable. NPS must not be allowed to constructively ban rock climbing at Christmas Tree Pass just because Christmas Tree Pass does not receive as much use as Red Rocks, NV or Yosemite, CA. 
Since it appears that this proposal will have a major impact on a legal wilderness activity, I find it odd that climbers and climber organizations such as the Access Fund were not consulted or permitted input into this process. As such, to the extent the Draft Plan addresses climbing, it is fatally flawed and uninformed. 
The Draft Plan also gives the appearance of a deliberate attempt to clandestinely ban climbing -- with the hope that this ill-advised proposal would fly under the climbing community's radar.

Yours truly,

_____________________________________________
Print Name:  
